
 
Minutes Top of the South Bridge Committee Zoom Meeting 

 
4.30p Tues 15th October 2024 

 
Present 
 
 
 
 
 
Apologies 
 
Matters arising 
from last minutes 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Treasurer’s report    
 
 
 
 
 
 
Correspondence:   
 
General Business: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ann Baker 
Jana Bott 
Marsha Woodbury 
Rosemary Hargreaves 
Cherie Hooper 
Stuart Grant 
nil 
 
National Meeting Bridge NZ July: 12 people attending from 
throughout NZ.  Reviewed constitution, draft to come from this for 
consideration.  Issues arising: Recommended Stop Cards no longer 
to be used. Lack of new players throughout NZ. 
 
Kaikoura Junior Tournament 
Request update from Kaikoura re suggested dates. 
 
Bank Signatories:  Update: signatories to be finalised by NZBridge. 
Now sitting with Alistair NZBridge. 
 
cheque account $3502 savings $6012  
Mini Congress a/c to be finalised.  
Moved Marsha 2nd Cherie Once profit finalised then equally 
distribute the profit to nominated clubs Greymouth Picton 
Motueka    agreed 
MP fees to be paid to Kaikoura Club. 
 
as distributed to committee ongoing 
 
Tops Mini Tournament – Excellent tournament.  Positive feedback 
from all.  Ann to take charge of the payment side of things next 
year. 
Babs report thorough.  Format to remain the same. Suggestion 
was made to start a little earlier in the day so finish earlier. 
Feedback as required to Babs.   Moved Ann 2nd Jana that the Mini 
Congress continue for upcoming years.     Agreed   
 
NZ Bridge Facebook Campaign: Marsha to investigate further the 
extent and outcome of a FB campaign. 
Suggested to sign up to FB programme as TOPS, for all TOPS clubs. 
Suggested that TOPS pay $500 and include all TOPS clubs in the 
campaign.   
 
Directing: Rosemary available to direct, clubs informed. 
 
20A in Picton – decision of F2F. Tournament to be held in Picton. 
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Babs lessons. Cherie to sit in on lessons on behalf of committee.  
TOPS support through advertising this for all of TOPS clubs. 
 
IPS: Pam has spare vests for IP trial reps. To be distributed when 
players decided. 
 
Clubs owning premises: much required for ongoing upkeep / 
expenses.  Subs and table fees more expensive.  Appears more 
efficient and manageable to hire rooms. 
 
Meeting closed 5.17pm 

Cherie 
 
 

 
 
 
 


